
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
Request under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for your request for information which we received on Wednesday 7th June 2023 
I am pleased to confirm the following. 
 

1) How many fires have been reported at the hospital over the past twelve months? 

There have been no fires as such but for openness: - 

17 May 2023 – security attended a bin fire outside the Academic Centre, caused by 
someone putting a lit cigarette in the bin.  Security advised that this was not an arson 
attempt, no fire but smoke, and was extinguished with water.  Fire brigade was not called. 

4 June 2023 – paraffin candle being used in the Academic Centre to keep chafing dish warm 
resulted in alarm activation.  There is no report of a fire, but a fire blanket was used to 
extinguish the candle.  Users advised to replace solid fuel with electric induction heaters. 

2) How many faulty fire alarms have been reported at the hospital over the past twelve 
months? 

The fire alarms are not faulty when they activate in response to a trigger, even though the 
trigger is not a fire.  We have had fire alarms activate in areas which were not linked to a 
particular zone when fire evacuation drills were carried out, and this has resulted in the 
cause and effect being tested to ensure the alarms only activate in the zones affected.   

You are advised that this information is provided in accordance with the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 and is for your personal use. Any re-use of this information will be 
subject to copyright and the Re-Use of Public Sector Information Regulations (1st July 05) 
and authorisation from Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust will be required.  In the 
event of any re-use, the information must be reproduced accurately and not used in a 
misleading manner.  
 
If you are unhappy with the information received in response to this request, please address 
your complaint to the Patient Affairs Office at Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust, 
Standing Way, Eaglestone, Milton Keynes MK6 5LD  If, after exhausting our internal 
process, you are still unhappy with the information received, you may write to the Information 
Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. 
 
If you need any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us at the address 
above. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Freedom of Information Co-ordinator 

Standing Way  
Eaglestone  

Milton Keynes  
MK6 5LD  

01908 660033  
www.mkuh.nhs.uk  

  

 



  

 

For and on behalf of Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust 
 

 

 Any re-use of this information will be subject to the 
‘Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations’ and best practice. 


